Town of Hartland
22 South Road
EAST HARTLAND, CT 06027
860-653-6800
www.munic.state.ct.us/hartland/hartland.htm

SPECIAL MEETING OF THE BOARD OF SELECTMEN

MONDAY, APRIL 17, 2023

Attending: Magi Winslow, Greg Sottile, Scott Levan, Karen Eseppi
Meeting was called to order at 7:30p.m. by First Selectman Magi Winslow

Motion: Magi Winslow/Scott Levan — Unanimous
To approve minutes from March, 2023,

Motion: Magi Winslow/ Greg Sottile — Unanimous
To approve the Expenses from March, 2023.

Scott Levan inquired as to the current expenditures for FOI requests from Mark
and Peter Sevetz. To date (to end of March, 2023) we have expended over $8,000.
We expect to see further billing from our Town Attorney this month. We have Just
received another formal FOI (through the FOI Court) from Mark Sevetz (April,
2023) and expect to receive another very shortly.

HARP Update

The stove, hood and microwave were purchased and delivered. The ramp in front
of the Building is almost finished. Command (Security) met with Magi and Scott at
the Building. Our original quote of $1500.00 to reconnect the security/fire alarms is
now obsolete, as there are more items needed/required for the new construction. A

new proposal will be coming. We anticipate the food bank to be finished no later
than May, 2023.

Greg Sottile updated the Board regarding the Hartland Affordable Housing Plan.
We continue to move forward with our State mandated plan and the Committee
feels we will meet our State deadline for the Plan.

Motion: Magi Winslow/Greg Sottile — Unanimous
To approve the Call of the Annual Meeting as presented.

Motion: Magi Winslow/ Scott Levan — Unanimous
To approve the Proclamation for the Day of Prayer (5/4/23) as presented.
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Motion: Magi Winslow/Scott Levan — Unanimous
To approve moving $150,000.00 from our current Money Market into an 11 Month
CD with 4.25% interest, as requested by Treasurer Karen Eseppi.

Magi Winslow reported Beatrice Isabelle has retired from her position of Hartland
Representative to FVHD.

Magi Winslow reported a Highway Crew employee has resigned as of April 6, 2023.
Memorial Day Parade and Ceremony in Hartland is scheduled for 5/29/23.

Our Budget Hearing is scheduled for Monday, May 1, 2023 and the Annual Meeting
is scheduled for Monday, May 15, 2023.

Motion: Magi Winslow/Scott Levan — Unanimous

To adjourn the meeting at 8:51pm

Respectfully submitted;
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